
       HAYTON CHURCH OF ENGLAND 

           PRIMARY SCHOOL 

    “Mighty oaks from little acorns grow” 

Proverbs 22: 6 “Start children off on the way they should go,  

and even when they are old they will not turn from it. “ 

Diary Dates 

April 2024: 

Tue 23rd—Level 1 Cycling 

Proficiency Y3/4 

Tues 30th—website photos 

May 2024: 

Fri 3rd —Non-uniform day 

in school in exchange for 

HCP tombola prize. 

Mon 6th—Bank Holiday 

and Hayton May Day 

event 

Sat 11th—PTA Wine Tasting 

Evening, 7pm-9pm, 

Hayton Reading Rooms 

Mon 13th to Thu 16th– KS2 

SATs Week 

Sun 19th—Hayton Open 

Gardens 

Fri 24th—break up for Half 

Term today. 

June 2024: 

Mon 3rd—back to school 

today 

Wed 5th—class 

photographs 

Wed 19th to Fri 21st—Y5/

Y6 Residential 

July 2024: 

Mon 1st to Wed 3rd—

Y3/Y4 Residential 

Sat 13th—PTA Summer 

Fair 

Fri19th—school breaks 

up for Summer at 

2.30pm 

Newsletter: 19th April 2024 

Information and Reminders 

Welcome back to the Summer Term 2024 here at #teamhayton. It feels 

like we have ‘hit the ground running’ and we are back into the full swing 

of learning. It has been so lovely to see all the children’s smiling faces as 

they came back into school.  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION BELOW 

Breakfast Club / After School Club and other club bookings—New SYSTEM 

Please remember it is parents’ responsibility to make club bookings for their 

child/ren on Arbor https://login.arbor.sc/. Bookings for all clubs are open 

until 2 hours before clubs start i.e. 05:50 for Breakfast Club and 13:30 for all 

After School Clubs. If you are struggling with the App, please try the 

computer version as many parents have come and said that is more 

intuitive as they get to grips with the new system.  

 

ARBOR Booking System 

Below are the links that were sent out before the Easter break—please 

have a look if you haven’t managed to log on just yet: 

Links 

 

Quick Introduction to Arbor 

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/212097029-A-quick-

introduction-to-Arbor-for-guardians-and-parents 

 
Parent Guide 

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/201716749-Parent-

Portal-and-the-Arbor-App-as-a-parent 

 
Payments, Clubs and Trips  

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/12209476383517-

Parent-Portal-and-Arbor-App-Payments-School-Shop-Meals-Clubs-and-Trips 

 
Profiles, Messages and Meetings 

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/4409013168273-

Parent-Portal-and-Arbor-App-Profiles-messages-and-meetings  

 

Any problems, please contact Mrs. McDonough 

office@hayton.cumbria.sch.uk 
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Clubs for the Summer Term 

We have a lot of clubs running this term. Attached to this newsletter iis an 

updated version of the letter you received on 25th March—we have 

added two lunchtime clubs to the menu of choice. For those, children 

just need to tell the teacher they would like to go and remember to go 

into the FIRST SITTING for their lunch! 

 

Tuesday’s School Lunch—Apologies and Thank you 

On Tuesday, our first day back, we received very late notice that the 

kitchen at Warwick Bridge School was closed due to unforeseen 

circumstances. We had to ‘react’ quickly and Mrs. McDonough did a 

grand job in last minute lunch order changes! I wanted to apologise if 

your child came home and complained about not having the lunch they 

had originally ordered—these were circumstances completely out of our 

control. Also I would like to thank you for ‘rallying’ round with packed 

lunches on Wednesday on the off-chance that the kitchen was still shut. 

Thankfully, they are now back working at full capacity and the lunches 

on Thursday and today have been great! 

 

Y3 and 4 Cyclewise Training Tuesday 23rd April 

A reminder to all Year 3 and 4 parents that your child will need their 

bicycle in school on Tuesday morning—for the day. Please push them 

round to the hall door where we will wheel them through to the 

playground. Children will need their helmet and appropriate leg and 

footwear. 

New website and photographs 

I am currently beavering away behind the scenes on a new school 

website, which will be both ‘mobile-device friendly’ and much more 

intuitive and user-friendly than  our current site. With this in mind, on 

Tuesday 30th April a professional photographer is coming into school to 

take photos to ‘show our school off’ for the new website. She will be in 

school all morning catching children ‘in action’ learning and playing. If 
you DO NOT wish your child to be on these photographs, please can you 

let us know BEFORE Monday 29th April? Many thanks in advance for this: 

office@hayton.cumbria.sch.uk 

Non-Uniform Day—Friday 3rd May 

A reminder that school will have a non-uniform day on Friday 3rd May. 

Children can come into school in their own clothes in return for a 

tombola prize for the Hayton Community Project’s May Day event on the 

Bank Holiday Monday. 
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Hayton’s May Day 

The HCP are holding the annal May Day event on Monday 6th May. It will 

be on the WALNUT FIELD this year. 

 

Year 6 SATs 

Where has the year gone? Our current Year 6 pupils will sit the end of Key 

Stage 2 SATs Assessments on the week beginning the 13th May. 

The week of assessments will be: 

• Monday 13th—Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar Tests 

• Tuesday 14th—Reading Test 

• Wednesday 15th May—Math—Arithmetic Paper and Reasoning 

Paper 1 

• Thursday 16th May—Maths Reasoning Paper 2 

 

If you have any worries, questions or queries about this, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs. Toft. 

 

Hayton Open Gardens 

The date for the event this year is Sunday 19th May. School will be 

providing refreshments for the event in the school hall. Any donations of 

cakes, biscuits, buns etc… would be greatly appreciated to be brought 

into school on Friday 17th May. Thank you in advance. 

 

Sports Day 

We have penciled Friday 24th May into the diary for our annual Sports Day. 

Parents are welcome to come and watch the morning class events and 

afternoon races. We ask that parents and visitors leave the school field 

during the lunch time break. More information will follow soon. 

Parents’ Meetings 

We are planning our Parents’ Meetings with teachers this term so you can 

discuss your child’s progress over the year and their targets for the next 

academic year. The dates for these and appointment bookings will be sent 

to you soon. 

Finally: 

Thank you for your continued support towards our wonderful school. It 

really is appreciated! Here’s looking forward to some warmer weather and 

maybe even a glimpse of some sunshine very soon. 










